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Dear Jane
Re: Assorted cycling issues in the Borough of Lewisham
Thank you for the notes attached to your e-mail of the 18th October 2012.
We are very grateful for this kind of input into our deliberations and I thank you for the considerable amount of time and effort that must have been involved in producing it.  We look forward to working with you and I can provide some feedback at this stage.
The Connect 2 scheme has faltered at the Borough boundary as you feared it might.  We are anxious to complete the job as soon as possible but as I think you know, it is dependant on the land involved being given back to us and that will not happen until after the completion of the Renewal project through which it is planned to run.  In the current economic climate the Renewal scheme is one of many that developers are not pursuing as enthusiastically as they otherwise might have done in better times.  When an opportunity to complete the work becomes available we will finish the job.  We certainly will do all we can to encourage Renewal to fulfil their commitments.  
The relevant Lewisham contact regarding the Connect 2 project in Lewisham is me and the best contact regarding progress on the Renewal project on the development control side is Catherine Paterson (catherine.paterson@lewisham.gov.uk).  We are grateful for your support for this important project.
Very similar comments to those above could be made about the Convoys Wharf development too.

Your comments about the junction of the Surrey Canal Road and Ilderton Road are noted. This junction used to be on the Borough boundary and we used to have some influence there.  However following the last set of boundary changes it is now fully in Southwark.  I do know that Southwark are already concerned about this junction.
The junction of the Surrey Canal Road and Trundleys Road is in Lewisham.  Your concerns about this junction have been raised many times before.  We have made plans to improve the situation for pedestrians and cyclists there but so far we have not found a good enough solution to solve the problems without causing as many other issues.  This junction has been looked at in detail by our own engineers more than once and by two different consultants at various times but the result has always been the same. 

 

It is a very difficult junction to deal with because of the combination of the alignment of the road, the proximity and alignment of the bridge with its headroom issues and the nature of all the traffic movements that we need to accommodate there. In anticipation of your disbelief that we don't have a suitable solution to offer, I would say that we have looked at the installation of :-  Traffic signals for the junction, pelican crossing, toucan crossing, roundabout and changing the priorities at the junction.  All of these solutions caused at least as many problems as they solved.  Any solution that has even the slightest credibility would be priced in six figures.  I am sure you realise that we can't justify that kind of expenditure without a much better prognosis for success.  Additionally at present there is no funding available for us to take action even if there was a suitable solution available. 
Nevertheless we do very much sympathise with your concerns about this junction and if a suitable solution is ever found with an appropriate opportunity to fund it we will be very keen to implement that solution.  However for the present, I am very sorry that I can't be any more help on this issue at the present time.

Your comments about cycle parking facilities are noted and all of the sites you propose will be examined to see what can be done there.  However I already know that the railway company will be installing new double deck cycle parking facilities at Brockley Station although have not yet told me how many cycles this new facility will accommodate.  When I surveyed the station at about 1800 hours one evening there were 26 bikes chained to railings in close proximity to the station so I have argued that at least 56 should be catered for to accommodate suppressed demand and growth in cycling.  
We may be able to deal with some of your other cycle parking issues as part of the installation of the Cycle Super Highway.  
We keep a list of small cycle schemes which include allowing cycling the wrong way in one way streets via contra-flow cycle lanes and signing for cyclists and some of your concerns will be added to that list.  We hope to obtain funding for these works next year.
I will refer the issues you have raised about TfL roads such as Brownhill Road or Lewisham Way to TfL.
I will look into the possibility you suggest of marking cycle route numbers on carriageways.  However one of my concerns is that only very keen cyclists really understand the route number system and signing is primarily for new cyclist and those from outside the area.  I therefore wonder if using route numbers is really the best way forward especially as there is more than one system of numbering used.
We would love to deal with the issue you raised at Southend Lane but the opportunity to develop a satisfactory solution given the very limited space available is very poor.  The proximity of two signalled junctions and the bridge coupled with the width of the road all make this a very difficult site.
I am glad that you appreciate the quality of the new route through Beckenham Place Park.  
I thank you again for your time and trouble in putting this list together.  We will keep you informed of progress on these issues.
Yours sincerely

Peter Stunell
Transport Policy Officer
Jane Davis


Secretary to Lewisham Cyclists
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